
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ref: PAB/KB 
 
16th July, 2021 
 
Dear Parent / Carer, 

As we draw a close to this academic year, we are pleased to give you the key dates for the start 
of term in September. We will continue to send you information next week and during the week 
commencing 30th August so that you are fully informed about our return in September. 
Unfortunately, we have been advised not to conduct face to face meetings at this time.  

The return in September will need to be staggered so that we can support students with the 
return to school and the start of their Outwood journey. The current plan is: 

Monday 6th September – new Year 7 (current Year 6) and new Year 11 (current Year 10) to 
attend school for testing with a parent / carer. The testing centre will be open from 8am to 
5.30pm on this day. New consent forms must be completed. All pupils should be tested.  

Tuesday 7th September – Year 7 and 11 attend school and follow structured timetable for the 
first week. More details will follow. 

Year 8 (current Year 7) – to attend school with a parent / carer for testing between 2.15pm and 
5.30pm. 

Wednesday 8th September – Year 7, 8 and 11 attend school and follow structured timetable. 

Year 9 (current Year 8) – attend school with a parent / carer for testing between 2.15pm and 
5.30pm. 

Thursday 9th September – Year 7, 8, 9 and 11 attend school and follow structured timetable. 

Year 10 (current Year 9) – attend school with a parent / carer for testing between 2.15pm and 
5.30pm. 

Friday 10th September – All year groups attend school and follow structured timetable. 

Most of you have experienced a staggered start when we returned from lockdown, so please do 
follow the advice from school and the government in preparing to return and please make sure to 
attend your lateral flow testing time for this week. We will send more information about changes 
and systems in September shortly. 

As always if you have any questions or concerns please feel free to email me at 
pabram@haydockhigh.sthelens.org.uk  

Thanks for your continued support. We really appreciate it. 

Yours sincerely  

 

 
 

Mr P Abram  
Head of School  
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